
  

 

The Steep Rock VISTA  Fall 2007                  

Changes on the  

Board of Trustees 

   At the Annual Meeting of the Board of Trustees held 

in May of this year, Robby Barnett, Waddy Davidson, 

Wendell Minor and Susie Payne stepped down from 

the Board.  

   Robby Barnett was probably the most important per-

son in the process of updating our trails maps. He 

knows  every trail in our three reservations. In order to 

verify the locations of the trails, to make our maps as 

accurate as possible, he walked each one with a hand 

held GPS unit. He helped enormously with the design 

of the maps as well as serving on the Stewardship and 

Picnic Committees.  

   In addition to serving on the Finance & Investment 

Committee, and helping with our Annual Appeal, 

Waddy Davidson was an active member of the Stew-

ardship Committee. He could be counted on to help 

out at any trail workday.  

   Wendell Minor designed our beautiful logo, captur-

ing the beauty and essence of the reservations with his 

simple elegant rendering.  

   Susie Payne is a veteran of 17 years as a Trustee. 

First elected in 1990, Susie became Vice President and 

Chair of the Preservation Committee in 1996. During 

her tenure as Preservation Committee Chair, Steep 

Rock realized an unprecedented period of land acqui-

sition through Conservation Easements. 

   Steep Rock By Laws stipulate that after serving two 

three year terms, Trustees must step down from the 

Board and become members of the Council for at least 

one year, after which they may be reelected to the 

Board. Chick Treadway, John Herrmann and Kirsten 

Peckerman were elected to the Board after one year 

off, and Joe Gitterman after four.   

   Chick Treadway will Chair the Land Preservation 

Committee, on which he has served for several years.      

   John Herrmann has remained active on the Invest-

ment Committee during his year off and has agreed to 

be its Chair.  

   Kirsten Peckerman is a member of several Steep 

Rock Committees including Trails and Stewardship. 

She remained active while she was a Council member 

and we welcome her back as a Trustee. 
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   Joe Gitterman returns to the Board after four years as 

a Council member. He served as a Trustee from 

1997—2003.  

   Kirsten Feldman, a member of the Land Preservation 

Committee,  was elected to her first three year term on 

the Board, after filling out the term of Benedict 

Silverman, who resigned  in 2006.  

   Ray Reich joins the Board for the first time. Ray is 

well know in Washington. He recently retired from 

teaching at the Gunnery School. He is an active par-

ticipant in town affairs, most notably on the Parks and 

Recreation Committee. He’s the one selling 4th of July 

t-shirts in front of the food market. We’re delighted to 

have Ray on the Board. 

2007 Picnic 

   It was another hot September day, but 400 people 

showed up for our Annual Picnic anyway. Bill Fair-

bairn and Jane Conn were co-chairs of the Picnic 

Committee, and all the current members of the Board 

of Trustees pitched in to make it a memorable day.  

Students from the Gunnery School helped us set up 

tables and came back later in the day to help clean up. 

The next generation.  Katharine Natalie Dyer Benson, 3 3/4 years 

old, and John Houldin , 4 years old, share a quiet moment at the 

Steep Rock Picnic.  Hilary Houldin photo. 



Reed Canary Grass Threatens 

Macricostas Fields 
By Peary Stafford 

   The Macricostas Preserve, like virtually every natural 

area in the Northeast, faces a huge threat from a host 

of invasive plant species.   Garlic Mustard, Multiflora 

Rose, Autumn Olive, Japanese Honeysuckle, Barberry 

and Winged Euonymus are some of the more familiar 

alien plants that find our land hospitable and threaten 

to displace our native species.  At Macricostas, we 

have them all and we’re pushing back as hard as we 

can. 

   Unfortunately, Macricostas is also host to another 

particularly insidious invasive plant, Phalaris arundina-

cea, or Reed Canary Grass (RCG).  In the picture to the 

right, it forms the light areas that cover the low-lying 

meadow and extend partially up the hill.  Phalaris is a 

rhizomatous plant, meaning that it increases its cover-

age area by extending its roots, then sprouting shoots 

from the new root tips.  In so doing, it forms thick soil-

covering mats of roots that preclude anything else 

from growing in the area.  Additionally, the estab-

lished plants produce prodigious seed-heads and the 

wind-carried seeds can easily establish new colonies 

many yards away from the point of origin.   Nothing 

lives in this stuff; no birds, no insects, no native plants. 

Not even small mammals can move through the 

tightly compacted stems. As such, it constitutes one of 

the gravest threats to the wildlife of the area.  Left un-

checked, it would turn the meadow into a mono-

cultural hayfield bereft of wildlife. 

   If that’s not enough, one of the heaviest infestations 

of RCG is taking over the “Boardwalk Meadow” or the 

area north of Adam’s Bridge.  That particular spot is 

probably the most biologically diverse of any area in 

all the parts of Steep Rock; Bronze Copper, a state-

threatened butterfly, and Alder Flycatcher, a state-

threatened bird, both depend upon the native vegeta-

tion in this area.  Unusual plants; Nodding Ladies’ 

Tresses (a native orchid), Closed and Fringed Gen-

tians, and Turtlehead – the host plant for the gorgeous 

butterfly Baltimore Checkerspot -- are also being 

forced out by the creep of this plant. 

   So it’s up to us to save this wonderful place and our 

native wildlife. Fortunately, RCG has an Achilles heel 

in that, true to its aggressive nature, it sprouts in the 

Spring before nearly anything else.  Our plan is to hit 

it early (mid-April) without disturbing the other plants 

in the area or those in the seedbed.  This year, we’ll 

take a measured approach; tackling only the areas in 

the boardwalk area, waiting to see how effective our 

methods are.  Studies on these control methods in 

Minnesota and Wisconsin suggest that we can beat it 

back by 75-95% in the first year, but we’ll need persis-

tence and determination to get rid of it for good. 

   Wish us luck!  The animals, birds, insects, and plants 

that are such a wonderful part of Macricostas need 

your support. 

 Reed Canary Grass threatening to take over the  boardwalk field 

at Macricostas Preserve. 

Treat the earth well. It was not given to you by your parents. It was loaned to you by your children.  

Kenyan Proverb 

Bronze Copper (female), photographed at the  

Macricostas Preserve 



 Members of the Steep Rock Association 
Fiscal Year October 1, 2006 to September 30, 2007 

We are most grateful to the following members for their support during our last fiscal year . 

Lou & Kay Abella 

Richard & Patricia Abrams 

Louis & Anne Abrons Foundation 

Mary E. Adams 

Mrs. Walter B. Addicks 

Frannie Aeschliman 

Ruth M. Alex 

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome Allan 

Daniel & Stacie Allen 

John & Phyllis Allen 

Allen & Kate Allured 

Chris & Valerie Andersen 

Peggy & Keith Anderson 

Ken Anderson 

Ky Anderson 

Anonymous (5) 

Norma K. Anson 

Sheila M. Anson 

Sharon Hardwick Antonios 

James & Patricia Appleyard 

Bill & Geri Appleyard 

James Appleyard 

Kate Arens 

Denise & Peter Arturi 

Judith & George Auchincloss 

Mark Averill 

Susan & Sam Averill 

John & Nancy Babington 

Penny & Bill Bardel 

Charles B. Barlow 

Robby Barnett & Susan Mandler 

Matthew & Greta Basile 

David Behnke & Paul Doherty 

Mrs. George A. Bender 

Debby Bennett 

Rebecca & Ted Bent 

Philip Bergson 

Randy & Sheila Bernard 

Darcy & Treacy Beyer 

Marko Beznosiuk 

Amy & Craig Bibb 

Flora M. Biddle 

Robert Birnbaum 

Judy Black & Richard Schlosberg 

Mr. & Mrs. George M. Blake 

Mr. & Mrs. C. D. Blinn 

Judith & Roger Bogin 

Stephen & Christine Boies 

Christopher Boshears & Todd Catlin 

Newton R. Bowles 

Jane & John Boyer 

Anita Stiltz Boyle 

Bessie Bradley 

Amanda Branson & Clark Gifford 

Dr. & Mrs. Alan Braverman 

Daniel Bresnan 

Mr. & Mrs. F. Donald Brigham 

Stephen & Wanda Brighenti 

Anne Briglia 

Barbara Brinton 

Estelle S. Bronson 

Eric & Joan Brothers 

Lesley Brough and Peter Trunfio 

Rolf A. Brunner 

Mrs. Graham M. Brush, Jr. 

Susan Buckley & Lance Sherman 

Jean Ann Burr 

Darlene & Jonathan Burr 

Ann M. Burton 

Mr. & Mrs.Fredrick Byerly 

The Camera's Eye 

Don & Holly Camp 

Robert & Mary Campbell 

Carlos & Gay Canal 

Peter Canoni & Fritzie Updegraph 

Richard & Pamela Cantor 

Michael Caroe 

Cathy & Andrew Carron 

Daniel J. Carten 

Arthur & Linda Carter 

Central Coast Paulownia 

Janet Chenery 

Victoria Cherniske 

Mr. & Mrs. Cheskis 

Ron & Nancy Chute 

Hollis & Ted Clark 

Julie Lynn Clark 

Kenyon and Manny Clark 

Ann Clifford 

The Coleman Family                   

Mr. & Mrs. George Colettis 

Nelly & Michael Condon 

Joel Confino & Lisa Alter 

Jane Conn 

Robert Connolly & Arthur Miller 

Barbara Ann & David Cook 

Nancy & Fred Costello 

Richard Cotton & Patricia Fellner 

Christine Cowles 

Arthur Patrick Curran 

Susan and Joe Cusato 

Ann P. Dahl 

Stuart S. Daly 

Nina M. Dana 

Richard Dana 

Joan & William Davidson 

John P. Davidson 

George & Mary Davis 

Elliot & Karen Davis 

Florence S. Day 

The deCourcy & de Sieyes Families 

Amy DeLuca 

Dale Stull Demy 

 Phil & Diana deVries 

Liz & Larry Dexheimer 

Larry & Claudia DiFabrizio 

Alan and Susan Distasio 

Josephine Dobkin 

Mark & Fiona Donovan 

Paul Douglas 

Joseph A. Doyle 

Faith & Howard Drucker 

Geoffrey Drummond 

Peter Duchin 

Jack & June Dunbar 

Alan D.Dunkelberger 

Bruce Durkee 

Brad & Donna Dutcher 

Richard & Helen Dutton 

Margaret F. Duus 

Natalie & Elisha Dyer 

Eagle Electric  

Susan & Michael Eanes 

Ebner Camps 

Lisa & Lee Einbinder 

W. Russ Elgin 

John & Karen Erickson 

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Etherington 

Noel & Starr Evans 

Bill & Martha Fairbairn 

Gretchen & Philip Farmer 

Pat Farrell 

Sally A. Fasman 

Wendy & Eric Federer 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward P. Fedor 

Norman& Arline Feinberg 

Kirsten Feldman & Hugh Frater 

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Field 

The First National Bank of Litchfield 

Nancy Fisher 

Robert L. Fisher, Jr. 

Ellen Fitzgerald 

Emily E. FitzHugh 

Frank & Joan Foley 

Ruth Miller Forge 

Dr. Allen Fossbender 

Patricia Fowler 

Mr. & Mrs. J. Winston Fowlkes 

Linda & Paul Frank 

David Freeman 

Joan Friedland 

Sidney & Rod Funston 

Carol Fyfield 

Ronald Garfunkel 

Bonnie Garguilo 

Martha Gaston 

Anita Gellella 

Frederick & Diana Genung 

Lisa Gifford 

Gypsy Gifford 

Ralph Gifford 

Glen & Amy Gifford 

Alison Gilchrist 

David & Camille Gillespie 

Joe & Joanna Gitterman 

Jonathan & Arlene Glantz 

Clarence O. Godwin 

Suzanne Lee Gooch 

Good Hill Mechanical Contractors, Inc. 

Julie & Zack Goodyear 

Harold Gootrad 

Joanna Buxton Gormley 

Michael & Michelle Gorra 

Judie Gorra 

Mr. & Mrs. James A. Graham, Jr. 

Philip Grausman & Judith Petrovitch 

Mr. William H Graves III 

Helen & Wallace Gray 

Margaret Clement Green 

Mary Anne & Doug Greene 

Greene & Company, P.C. 

Jack & Susanne Greenfeld 

Gloria & Marty Greenstein 

John Greenwood 

Peter & Deborah Greifer 

Margaret Grimes 

William R. Grose 

Robert & Lisa Guida 

Murray & Susan Haber 

Jean & Roald Haestad 

Sunny & Michael Halperin 

Jane-Howard Hammerstein 

Joseph J. Hanggi, Jr. 

Teresa Hargrave & Tony Daloisio 

Ivy & Ted Harrington 

Carol & John Harrison 

Mr. & Mrs. Henry W. Hart 

Rita & Gus Hauser 



Steep Rock Members 2006–2007, cont. 
Jane & Bill Havemeyer 

Mary & Erik Hawvermale 

Jean Hazelton 

Eileen Hearn 

Douglas C. Heaven 

Minna Hebert 

 Jean Hellyer 

Jean V.S. Henry 

Anne & John Herrmann 

Ellen Heydet 

Siggi Hildmann 

Bob & Betty Hinckley 

Claude & Linda Hirsch 

Beatrice Hofstadter White 

The Hopkins Inn 

Roger Hornecker 

Peter & Hilary Houldin 

Scott & Whinny Houldin 

Bill & Nancy Houldin 

Jerry Howard 

Helen & Derek Hughes 

Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Hunicke 

Dennis Hussey 

Pam & Mike Jackson 

Jackson Corporation 

Elliot & Roslyn Jaffe 

Drs. Ruth & Robert Jaffe 

Margaret T. M. Jones 

Ron & Joan Jones 

Yolanda Joseph 

Sheila Josephson 

Mr. & Mrs. Jay Kassis 

Susan & Don Katz 

Liz & Buddy Kay 

Kathryn & John Kehoe 

Jim & Joanne Kelly 

Susan Kelly 

Donald Kilpatrick & Karen Lavine 

Caroline Kilpatrick 

Louise W. King 

Charles Kinney 

William & Susan Kinsolving 

Erika Klauer 

Stewart E. & Leila Larsen Klein 

David Resnick & Catherine Klema  

Klemm Real Estate 

Kris Knoernschild & Mark Murzin 

Richard Krantz 

Mark Krentzman &  

        Caroline Vanderlip 

Henry W. Kunhardt 

Dennis Kyte & Seymour Surnow 

Judy &  Charles LaMuniere 

Miss Tillie Page Laird 

Dan & Kathy Leab 

Molly Leach & Lane Smith 

Leslie S. Lebl 

Giddie Lee & Rob Grossman  

Dan Levinson 

Gregory Ligelis 

John & Leslie Lintner 

Richard Lipsett 

Bonnell & Rosemarie Lombardi 

Anne & Seth Low 

William & Wendy Luers 

Dan & Cynthia Lufkin 

Phillip & Anne MacFarland 

Paula & Eric Madoff 

Susan & John Magee 

Ron & Linda Mandle 

Ecton & Betsy Manning 

Jack & Ingrid Manning 

Anthony Manzi 

Marble Dale 151 Corporation 

Pete & Laureen Marcucio 

Val Materne 

Harold & Lynn Rhodes Mayer 

Anne S. McBride 

Michael & Sidney McCullers 

Annette McDonald 

Mara McDonald 

Dr. William H. McDonald 

Linda McGarr 

Patrick & Robin McGrath 

Sharon Wyant McGuire 

John & Sally McNally 

Elsie & Bill McTiernan 

Mr. & Mrs. James Mead 

Mercedes Mestre 

Harold Meyer, Jr. 

Georgianna L. Middlebrook 

Mr. & Mrs. Serge L. Miller 

Mike Miller 

Dwight D. Miller 

Edwina & John Millington 

Phyllis & Slade Mills 

Wendell & Florence Minor 

Cynthia & Tom Mitchell 

John & Amy Moisan 

John Roettger & Brian  Molloy 

Kevin & Allison Mongeau 

Prudence M. Montrezza 

Egbert Most & Regina Badura 

Mr & Mrs. John Mullen 

Robert Lee Muller 

The Mulvehill Family- 

       Lake Waramaug 

Mr. & Mrs. George Murdock 

Ruth B. Murphy 

C. J. Muse & Ashley Goodale 

Andrew Roraback 

Mr. & Mrs. James Rosato 

David Rosenstock & Virginia Grace 

Jack Rosenthal & Holly Russell 

Joshua S. Rosoff 

Robert & Nancy Ross 

Gaila & Peter Rossiter 

Thomas W. Rossiter 

Jane & Emery Roth, II 

Sharon & Mark Ruchman 

Erica Ryland & Sarah Jenkins 

Mary & Arthur Sachs 

Rosanne K. Schaffner 

Elizabeth Schiffer 

Craig & Susan Schoon 

Mark & Marie Schwartz 

Scribner Family 

Elizabeth Seideman 

The Seidler Foundation 

Joanna & Bill Seitz 

Mrs. E.W. Settle 

Marthe B. Shanley 

Andrew Shapiro in Memory of   

       Judy Stevens 

Alan Shayne & Norman Sunshine 

Sarah A. Shepard 

Daniel Sherr & Margaret Ferguson 

Gary & Alberta Shields 

Vicki Silver 

Mrs. John Simonds 

Scott R. Singer 

Nancy L. Skilton 

Earl Slack & Ron Potter 

William H. Smith 

Barbara Smith 

Christopher & Marlene Smith 

Tyler & Averil Smith 

Doug Smith 

Ron & Janet Smith 

Roberta Smith & John Watson 

Mr. & Mrs. R. W. Snook 

Nancy Farr Solley 

Stephen G. Solley 

Mitchell & Randi  Solomon 

Ric Sonder & Susan Monserud 

Hamilton South 

Peary & B.K. Stafford 

Mark Stansberry 

Nancy R. Steinman 

Mr. & Mrs. George M. Stephenson 

Missy Stevens 

Faith Stewart-Gordon 

Drew & Rebecca Stichter 

John & Ellen Stiteler 

Mr. & Mrs. John Strawbridge 

Matthew Muszala & Emma Tillinger   

Milton & Joan Myers 

Gail & Eric Nelson 

Carol & Stan Nelson 

Roland & Ethel Nelson 

Jack Nelson & Jeanne Sargent 

Marjorie G. Neuwirth 

Colleen & Alan Newman 

Franklin Nichols & Terri Tibbatts 

The Oatleys 

Gideon Oberweger 

Conan & Liza O'Brien 

Joni & Jerry O'Brien 

Stewart Kellerman &  

       Patricia T. O'Conner 

Mr. & Mrs. H. Tom O'Connor 

Katherine Webster-O'Keefe &  

       Robert E. O'Keefe 

John & Judy Olear 

Donald & Lillian Olmstead 

Bob & Doreen Orciari 

Lawrence & Carol O'Toole 

Alice Page 

Steven J. Paggioli 

The Pantry 

Eliza & Michael Paolucci 

Bob & Sandy Papsin 

Paris Chocolates, Inc. 

Peter & Denise Pasch 

Susan & John Payne 

Mr. & Mrs. Phillips H. Payson 

Kirsten M. Peckerman 

Mr. & Mrs. Henry B. Pennell, III 

Alison G. Picton 

Diana Elzey & Eugene A. Pinover 

Bill & Judi Platt 

Priscilla Manning Porter 

Steven Potolsky 

John M. & Anne P. Potter 

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Potter 

Alec & Drika Purves 

The Raymunt Family 

Shellie Reade 

Ray & Sue Reich 

Madeline Revere 

David & Sally Reynolds 

Brian & Eileen Riano 

Ronnie Ringel 

Rings End Lumber 

Adelaide C. Roberts 

George Roberts 

Barbara Paul & Charles Robinson 

Rock Creek Corporation 

Mr. & Mrs. R. Rockwell 

Peter Rogness & Robert Parker 



Steep Rock Members 2006–2007 

 Gifts of Land 
& Easements 

2006 

Gifts Were 

Given in  

Memory Of 

SR 36ers: 

Denise Arturi 

Peter Arturi 

Chris Baker 

Marko Besnosiuk 

Susan Branson 

Barbara Brinton 

Darcy Campbell 

Ramsay Cole 

Hillary H. Criollo 

Patrick G. Croughwell 

Carole L. Croughwell 

Meg Currie 

Rizvan Dhalla 

Natalie Dyer 

Natalie Scott Dyer 

Buffum Dyer 

Katharine Dyer Benson 

Bradley M. Fleishmann 

Mary K. Fleischmann 

Michael J. Halperin 

Sunny Halperin 

Janet Harris 

Leeanne W. Hasbrouck 

William M. Houldin Jr. 

Nancy B. Houldin 

Jay Hubelbank 

Sarah C. Jenkins 

Rima Khalil 

Diana Knoblauch 

Henry Knoblauch 

Linda Kroha 

Kelly Kurz 

Edward LaMontagne 

Wendy LaMontagne 

Marilyn Lieff 

Jill Lloyd 

Rosemarie Lombardi 

Elaine Luckey 

Douglas Mahard 

Nancy McMillan 

Daniel Morrissey 

Kirsten Peckerman 

Liza Pinder-Steinmetz 

Lee A. Plutino 

Cynthia Rabinowitz 

Madeline F. Revere 

Ency Richardson 

Torrance Robinson 

Michele J. Rybos 

Jane Sarjeant 

Dean Sarjeant 

Miranda Sarjeant 

Lee G. Scott 

Shellie L. Reade 

Mitchell C. Sockett 

Sandra W. Sockett 

Olaf Soltau 

Peary Stafford 

BK Stafford 

Annabel Stehli 

Missy Stevens 

Adele Taylor 

Ellen Torrance 

Chick Treadway 

Jean Baker Waterhouse 

Betsy Watson 

James H. Worth 

Cherra Wyllie 

SR 36ers: 

The Steep Rock Challenge 

  The Steep Rock Challenge is to walk all 36 miles 

of trails in the three preserves (Hidden Valley, 

Steep Rock and Macricostas) and become a “36er”. 

With a donation of $36.00 participants will  re-

ceive a map of each preserve. Participants will 

mark and date each trail as they walk it and when 

they have completed the 36 miles, present the 

maps at the Steep Rock office (860-868-9131).  

They’ll be awarded a Steep Rock 36er cap and 

listed in our newsletter and on our website. 

   The money we raise from the challenge will be 

used to keep our trails in good condition. 

Arthur Carter 

Richard Cotton 

Lisa & Lee Einbinder 

Ashley Goodale & C. J. Muse 

Damaris Horan 

Jennifer & Neil Mitchell 

Eliza Booth Paolucci 

David & Sally Reynolds 

Hamilton South 

John Stiteler & Ellen Giddons 

Nancy Stuart 

 

 

Joanna Cook Chess Bergson 

Paul Dobkin 

Fred Roberts 

Michael Sorell 

William Worcester 

 

 

 

 

George & Joan Streib 

Jean E. Suddaby 

Janice B. Swanson 

Allyn C. Swanson 

Marie Swanson 

Ned & Debbie Swigart 

Mr. & Mrs. Edmund K. Swigart, III 

Joan Tait 

Joan Talbot 

Natalie Dana Thompson 

Margaret Yates Thorne 

Mr. & Mrs. T.N. Tibbatts 

Terry & Wanda Tiernan 

Tim Tierney & Chris Peschel 

Mr. & Mrs. Edward E. Tierney 

Darryll & JoAnne Toth 

Chick Treadway 

Robert & Adele Troup 

Mr. & Mrs. Allan Turner 

Susan & Richard Ulin 

Chris & Bob Uljua 

Robert & Suzanne Ullram 

Homer R. Underwood 

Lee & Cynthia King Vance 

Bill & Melinda vanden Heuvel 

Dolores Vecchiarelli 

Barry & Debra Volante 

Margaret von Gal 

Hedda W. von Goeben 

Susan & Stephen Wadelton 

Burnley C. Wadsworth 

Mr. & Mrs.Robert S. Walin 

Mrs. Nancy L. Warren 

Washington Garden Club 

Washington Rod & Gun Club 

Washington Supply Co. 

William H. Wehrhahn 

J. M. Weiner 

Kathie & Peter Weisman 

Mr. & Mrs. David Werkhoven 

Mike & Sue Wert 

Daniel Whalen & Cynthia Oneglia   

Harry & Ann Marie White 

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin C. Whitehead 

Francis C. Whitehead 

Walter & Kathy Whitney 

Mrs. Foster J. Whitney 

Janet Wildman 

Mrs. Sally B. Williams 

Ella H. Williams 

David & Kelly Williams 

Douglas Williams  

Evelyn A. Williams 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert B. Williams 

Rita & Bob Wilson 

Dorothy M.S. Wilson 

Barbara & Peter Wodtke 

Richard & Roberta Wool 

Mrs. Constance VT Worcester 

James Worth 

Michael & Renee Wortzman 

Barbara & Ed Wright 

Harry & Darby Wright 

Audrey Wright 

Marion & Andrew Wrobel 

Cherra Wyllie 

Mr. & Mrs. Charles K. Wynn, Jr. 

Patti & Tom Yamin 

Christopher Yelding & Daniel Bresnihan 

Mary Jane Yurchak 

Kimi Zaima 

Edward Zumpf 



Managing Small Habitats  

for Wildlife 
By Natalie Dyer 

Three monarchs visiting The butterfly garden at the Macricostas 

Preserve. The garden was planted this spring and has been such a 

success that we plan to enlarge it.  Peary Stafford photo. 

   The three preserves of Steep Rock are blessed with 

an incredible diversity of habitat.   The rivers, thickets, 

forests and meadows provide food, water, shelter and 

space, all for the benefit of our native wildlife. But 

change is constant and often has a negative impact on 

our ecosystems and the habitats within them. The 

Stewardship and Natural Resources Committees are 

constantly working on ways to become better habitat 

managers by developing an awareness of these 

changes, both natural and man-made, and reacting to 

them. 

   In Steep Rock near the riding ring, a number of 

youthful, energetic students from the Taft School in 

Watertown recently cleared a large area of invasive 

plants. You may have noticed the enormous piles of 

Bittersweet, Winged Euonymus, Honeysuckle and the 

like before they were burned. Many native plants will 

reseed the cleared area on their own, but we decided 

to give them a boost by planting native shrubs as well. 

Shrubs form a critical habitat as they provide cover 

from predators, nesting sites for songbirds, and food 

for wildlife throughout the seasons.  Near the old 

foundation we planted Shadblow (Amelanchier alnifo-

lia).  The blossoms of this shrub are the first to dot the 

Spring hillsides and they’re named for their tendency 

to bloom about the time that the shad run in the Con-

necticut rivers. They provide nectar for the early in-

sects and later in the year furnish berries for birds and 

wildlife.  

   The bright red stems of the six Red-twig Dogwoods 

(Cornus sericea), planted lower down in a damper 

area, will be most noticeable in the winter landscape. 

This species of native Dogwood also possesses high 

wildlife value, especially for wild turkeys.  Nearby are 

the six Buttonbush shrubs (Cephalanthus occiden-

talis).  Buttonbush is a useful nectar plant as the flow-

ers attract bees and such species of butterflies as Tiger 

Swallowtails and Fritillaries. Their flowerheads pro-

vide seeds for ground feeding birds throughout the 

winter. Undigested seeds from the berries of these 

shrub species will be spread throughout the preserve 

by wildlife. 

    Another habitat project is the butterfly garden 

planted this past spring near the parking area in the 

Macricostas Preserve, much to the delight of many 

species of butterflies and those who observe them. 

Shrubs such as Butterflybush, Buttonbush, Pepperbush 

and Bluebeard (Caryopteris) as well as annuals and 

perennials provide a plentiful supply of nectar for 

these colorful insects.  

   Most of the flowers are broad-headed and better 

suited for butterflies that feed while perching. Bee 

Brook provides water and the adjacent meadows have 

many of the native plants necessary for feeding the 

larvae when they hatch. The garden has been such a 

success that there is talk of expansion. 

   To learn more about habitat restoration, Susan Bran-

son, Clark Gifford and I attended a workshop at Ses-

sions Woods Wildlife Management Area in Burlington 

Connecticut in June. It was led by wildlife biologist 

Peter Picone who stressed the importance of removing 

the invasive plants and replacing them with natives 

that have co-evolved with the wildlife dependent on 

them. He showed us many examples of native trees, 

shrubs and vines that provide for wildlife throughout 

the four seasons. He emphasized the importance of 

mimicking nature’s structural diversity, vertically as 

well as horizontally, for the greatest diversity of habi-

tats.  

   The four layers of the forest ecosystem consist of the 

upper canopy trees, smaller trees, shrubs, and mosses, 

ferns and groundcovers below. Horizontally, there 

should be a gradual progression of plants, and shrubs 

from fields and meadows to the forest. Peter pointed 

out examples of such structure when guiding us 

through Sessions Wood’s Backyard Wildlife Habitat 

Area and demonstrated how natural communities can 

be restored even in the small landscapes of homeown-

ers. We encourage you to take advantage of the many 

resources available to learn about backyard habitat 

restoration and to make our piece of the world a more 

balanced part of the natural community. (Google 

Backyard Wildlife Habitats for information)  

   As Aldo Leopold wrote in “The Sand County Alma-

nac” published back in 1949, “When we see the land 

as a community to which we belong, we may begin to 

use it with love and respect.”            



Monarch Tagging Day at  

Macricostas Preserve 

   The weather wasn’t exactly cooperative on the 

morning of September 22, but the parents, children 

and grandchildren, more than 25 in all, who came to 

the Macricostas Preserve still found some monarch 

butterflies to tag and release. 

      Rich Chyinski from the CT Butterfly Association 

and Steep Rock Trustee Peary Stafford described the 

procedure, showed how to catch the butterflies and 

then tagged the ones that participants caught. After the 

butterflies were tagged, the children released them. 

  This program is sponsored by the University of  

Kansas and is designed to track and promote aware-

ness of monarch migration. Check out their website 

for more information on this fascinating natural  

phenomenon. (www.monarchwatch.org) 

   For those of you who don’t know, Middle Field is 

located in the center of the clamshell and can be seen 

from the top of Steep Rock.  In the early 1900’s this 

area was pasture.  It had almost completely reverted 

back to forest, when in the late 1990’s the Steep Rock 

Association began to turn the area back into a field.  

This fall the project continues. 

   To continue the transition from forest back to field 

we have a few more things to do. When the trees were 

cut down, the stumps were left in place, and much of 

the brush was chipped and spread throughout the 

area. There are still over a hundred stumps in the field, 

making it difficult to maintain.  The first step, using 

our new backhoe, is to remove the stumps. Very little 

to nothing is growing where the wood chips were 

spread, so we will remove the chips to expose soil 

where herbaceous plants and shrubs can take root. 

   Along with the stumps and chips, there are multiple 

piles of 16 to 20 foot logs.  These logs will be used to 

construct “wildlife piles” around the outside of the 

field near the forest edge.  These piles will benefit 

many species of wildlife including rabbit, raccoons, 

opossums, turkeys and other types of birds.  It also 

benefits predators that are in search of the animals that 

use these piles. 

   Once the stumps are removed, the chips picked up, 

and the log piles relocated, we will then wait and see 

what grows in the newly disturbed areas.  We will 

monitor the area for both invasive and native species. 

We will encourage native plants to grow and flourish.  

If invasive species move in, we will remove them. The 

end result will be a field comprised of native grasses, 

shrubs and wildflowers that can provide food and 

shelter for wildlife through all four seasons. 

Plans For Middle Field 
Restoration Continues 

By Clark Gifford, Land Manager 

Participants in the butterfly tagging program watch intently as 

Rich Chyinski tags a Monarch. 

Pointing to a Monarch that’s been tagged and released. 

Middle Field, Steep Rock Reservation 
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Washington Horse Show 

2007 

Please Become a Member of Steep Rock.  

We Need Your Support! 

Use the Enclosed Remittance 

Envelope to Send in Your Donation. 

A competitor is awarded her 1st place blue ribbon at the  

2007 Washington Horse Show. 

   The return of the Washington Horse Show this year 

was a resounding success. Seventy-five riders entered 

the competition. The jumping classes were held in 

and outside the riding ring, providing a beautiful site 

for the many spectators who attended. This year’s 

show had some exciting new additions. There were 

pairs classes ( two riders) and hunt team classes (three 

riders) ridden over the outside jumping course, and a 

Steep Rock Challenge class that tested the competi-

tors’ trail riding skills. More than one hundred people 

enjoyed a delicious lunch served under a ringside 

tent. 

   Marguerite Starr and Sue Judge, Co-Chairs of the 

show, and Sarah Dalton-Morris, the Show Manager, 

were thrilled with its success and are already making 

plans for next year. 


